eMail to Elders Guy & Chris Wolf ("Chris") on 2020 09(Sep) 11 @ 1222

Dear Guy and Chris:

Yesterday's "Midweek Update" only heightened our three principal concerns. We are desirous of a more concentrated and a more expedient focus on these concerns and desperately want to see timely evidence of that.

We will definitely not be sending out a letter, rather, we have decided to create a FaceBook page if necessary. The page will be curated, not for content, but for "character". All negative (and some positive) metaphors will be redacted, derogatory (and some laudatory) monikers will not be tolerated, and we are certain there will be additional restrictions. If some "friends" are multiple violators of rules they will be blocked from participating for an as yet undetermined time period.

For example: If someone writes "Chris Wolf sleeps in his clothes" or "Guy Bunyard was a mediocre football player who does not know 2 plus 2 equals 4", those specific comments will be deleted and the user warned, not so much because the comments are not true (perhaps Chris does sleep in his clothes and ALSO sleeps on an iron), but because they are not helpful. Truths determined to be irrelevant ("Brian Campbell was suspended from school multiple times, was a prodigious drug user and to say he was an underachiever both athletically and academically would be an insult to Bart Simpson") will also be removed (so far as they refer to me anyway).

We will wait at least until after the three of us meet next week to go live with the page. Someone with at least a rudimentary knowledge of FaceBook will have to step up. Again, the goal will be to "nudge and encourage" rather than "embarrass and demand". Nothing posted will be visible until it has been edited. We feel that this will be a more efficacious means of bilateral communication than just using email.

I am looking forward to our meeting. Please let me know if there is the possibility of moving it earlier in the week. I will also ask one other person to join us unless you have any objection.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Brian